Secretary’s Report for October 17, 2010
Annual Appeal
The bulk of the annual appeal letter mailing to the Musetta and media mailing lists was sent out on September 20. Unfortunately, I missed the “paper quality” pull-down menu when I ordered copies of the universal order form and ad form. Staples used a heavier quality of paper than I’d planned for, increasing the postage from $.44 to $.61 per envelope. Since this was my error I have covered the additional $.17 per envelope, which keeps the postage for the annual appeal to date under budget. A full accounting of all related costs for this campaign is being kept in Excel for use in the 2011-2012 budgeting process.
Due to a printer issue at home, about 35 letters were not sent with those sent on September 20; those were mailed on October 5. All information included in the letter was also emailed on October 5 to contacts in Musetta with only eddresses (38 contacts). A request was made in the email for a physical address. On October 13, 27 additional, personalized requests for sponsorship were sent to local businesspeople (attorneys, bankers, realtors, etc) from a list of potential donors we acquired. To date we have had 15 returns, 12 unable to forward (11 from the media list, one from Musetta) and three returned with forwarding information, which have been re-sent and updated in Musetta. To date we have received only two requests to be removed from our mailing/eMailing lists. 
Registration
All current singing members registered within the registration period. Remaining membership accounts have been updated according. A copy of the members’ request with regard to using photos online or in advertisements was forwarded to the IT and PR committees on October 9.
Sponsorships/Advertising
· The annual request to Highmark was emailed on October 9.
· Central Penn Business Journal nomination application for “Nonprofit Leadership Excellence Award” will be mailed before the deadline of October 19.
· Follow-ups on the annual advertising campaign will begin October 18. Chorus members will be contacted with assignments. An announcement was also made about this at rehearsal on October 11, with a request for new possibilities for advertisers to be email to me ASAP.
Resignation

You have already received an email from Paul with a forwarded email from Dan Deitzel advising HMC of his resignation as Vice President. A copy of his email has been filed.
Respectfully submitted by Terry Drew Karanen, HMC Board Secretary, October 12, 2010.
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